
 

 

Bike to the Future Monthly Meeting  
April 14,

 
2009 � 5:30 PM � Manitoba Eco-Centre  

Minutes 
 
Directors: 
Present: Jackie Avent (meeting Chair), Karin Kliewer (minutes recorder), Rob Cosco, Curt Hull, Holly Poklitar,  
Dave Elmore, Mark Cohoe, Jeremy Hull 
Regrets: Liz Erickson, David Wieser, Kevin Miller 
 

Members: 
Present: Brion Dolenko, Ben Goldstein, Tim Hunt, Bev Peters, Don English, Charles Feaver, Kelly Whelan-Enns,  
Anna Westlund, Lindsay McBain, Guy Madill, Janice Briggs, Marika Olynyk, Shannon Keyes, Gareth Simons, Michael 
Regrets: Ted Mann, Shannon Keys, Ben Goldstein, Todd Andres 

  
1. Minutes from the March Monthly Meeting 
They are posted on our website. A link to them appeared in an our April 1st e-newsletter sent to all members and 
supporters. See http://biketothefuture.org/about/meetings. Minutes were approved. 

2. Kyoto Plus (Kelly Whelan-Enns) 

Background: The Kyoto Plus campaign seeks to call the federal government to action on climate change, and to honour 
Kyoto agreements, and work on a strategy for work beyond Kyoto. Greenpeace would like to see a Bike Relay riding 
across Canada, and delivering a petition to Parliament Hill.  

 Pledge forms were passed around; citizens� pledge and politicians� pledge. These are forms to take to local 

politicians  
 Looking for volunteers or groups to bike from Regina to Winnipeg, and camp along the way. This would be as part 

of a cycling team, and plans are just beginning. Kelly�s contacts are info@ManitobaWildlands.org, or (204)944-
9593.  

 If you don�t want to bike, financial assistance is also welcome! Contact Kelly 
 Suggestions on other connections: Winnipeg Cycletouring Club, Manitoba Cycling Association 
 Kelly also handed out information about Manitoba Wildlands 
 Online petitions and information about this campaign can be found at http://www.kyotoplus.ca/en/petition.html. 

Politician info is at http://www.kyotoplus.ca/en/pledge-text.html.  

3. Winnipeg Cycling Map 2009 (Curt Hull) 

This is at the printers� right now; rollout is on Wednesday, April 22! Hooray!! 

 Paper is made from recycled material, and is designed to be carried by cyclists.  
 Includes lists of bike shops, bike parking, and other features including recommendation to ride 1m from the curb. 
 7500 copies will be printed, and the map will be revisited and reprinted next year.  

The map will be $2 at bike shops, but distributed free through venues such as Travel Manitoba, BttF, Bike to Work Day, 
Commuter Challenge, RCM, and other places. 
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4. Centre for Sustainable Transportation�s Cycling GPS Mapping project (Marika Olynyk) 

The CST and the City of Winnipeg are undertaking a Cycling GPS Mapping project over the summer months. Small 
individual GPS units will be handed out to cyclists, and the units will run during their bike trips. Volunteers will have this 
device for two weeks over the summer. This is also being tested with bike couriers 

 Recruitment of volunteers will happen from May to October. 
 The information gathered will help solidify priorities for cycling infrastructure. 
 Bike to the Future has been identified as a potential partner. Can we put information on our website? (Done. See 

http://biketothefuture.org/news/archives/2009/04/19/cycling-gps-mapping-project.) 
 Jackie: Although people bike to work, there are extra trips that people need to take.  
 Curt will bring this to the Bike to Work Day committee. There could be a signup table at the breakfast. 

Connections also have been made with Green Leap Forward and Commuter Challenge coordinator. 
 If interested, contact Marika Olynyk at marikaolynyk@gmail.com or 982-1152. 

Question: Will two weeks be too long? Answer: this study targets citizens who bike every day as well as those who bike 
once or twice a week. Two weeks seemed like a good balance. 

5. Membership (Rob Cosco) 

Rob�s written report is attached. The membership renewal campaign is ready to go! 

 Membership cards are available from BttF. Email contact@biketothefuture.org if you want to pick yours up. There 
could also be a table at Bike to Work Day. 

 Use membership cards to get 15% off most accessories. Rob has been in contact with most managers, but this 
information may take a while to get filtered down to workers. So come get your card! Also, each person who buys 
a bike is supposed to get a free BttF membership card. The only two shops that aren�t involved with the 15% are 
Gooch�s and Natural Cycle, because they do business in a different way. Members can still get qualify for their 
free membership at Gooch�s and Natural Cycle.  

 If anyone has a special relationship with a bike shop and would like to talk to them about BttF and the work we do, 
it would be much appreciated. 

 We need some more volunteers to call members and remind them to renew their memberships!  
 Also, a poster for BttF to be laminated and posted at the bike shops should be designed. Anna Westlund agreed 

to help out with this. 
 Thanks to Rob and Jon Benson for all the work they are doing � this is incredible! 

6. Bike Valet at new Bombers Stadium (Ben Goldstein) 

This project is inspired from the bike valet at the San Francisco Giants stadium. David Wieser has initiated this project, 
and Ben has taken this over. He is trying to get funding to hire a coordinator for volunteers, and is working on the logistics 
of this proposal. If bikes are made a priority, this may have a very positive �snowball� effect. 

 A proposal/contract must be prepared that outlines financial and social commitments, and outlines services 
provided in exchange for funding 

 Ben is asking for help with assessing BttF capacity, assessing specific organizational needs, and  finalization of 
this proposal. Another meeting will be needed for this. If interested, contact solidgoldstein@yahoo.ca . 
Some questions about Bike to the Future�s role and priorities came up as part of this conversation and 

they will be addressed at a meeting specifically about the Bike Valet:  
o Is this stretching BttF and volunteer capacities too far? Do we have enough time and energy? Are we 

service providers or enablers? 
o Is BttF comfortable accepting a donation from a private donor? 
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7. Ciclovía (Janice Lukes and Anders Swanson)  

There is a committee working towards a Winnipeg version of the Ciclovía. Ciclovías are being started around the world 
(based on the original one in Bogotá, Colombia), and Winnipeg could be another! 

 The Downtown BIZ is supportive and involved with this project. It will be expensive to close streets, but they are 
moving forward on this idea.  

 Tentative dates will be August 30, September 6, and September 13 
 If you are interested in getting involved, contact Anders at andersswanson@gmail.com or Janice at 

jlukes@shaw.ca. 

8. Finances (Curt Hull) 

 Please see the Financial report (attached). 

 Curt would like approval to spend up to $2000 for Bike to Work Day to hire a person to organize the enlisting of 
key sponsors to get involved in event promotion and energy station organization. Curt does not want to spend this 
$2000, but it will hopefully be returned once sponsorships are gained. This is what happened last year. Currently 
there is $4335.37 in our bank account, and no other big financial commitments are looming. This revenue is from 
the Bike Shorts Film Festival, grants and donations, and memberships. T-shirt revenue should start to roll in! 
Expenditures include membership in the Manitoba Eco Network and administrative commitments. This was 
approved. 

9. City Committee (Mark Cohoe) 

 Please see the City Committee report (attached). 
 Any extra thoughts: connect to the Downtown Winnipeg group at the One Green City website. 
 Idea: Set up website page where people can send in pictures of bad design. 

10. Provincial Committee (Jeremy Hull) 

 Please see the Provincial Committee report (attached). 

11. Board Vacancy (Jackie Avent) 

There are one or two vacancies available on the board, and there have been three people interested in this position. If you 
or anyone you know is interested, please contact contact@biketothefuture.org. 

12. Strategic Planning update (Jackie Avent) 

The Bike to the Future Board met on April 7th to discuss organizational priorities for the next year. One of the major issues 
that came up was succession planning and board turnover. The Board is currently writing �job descriptions� of our work so 

that we can take on �apprentices� to help make the transition smoother at the next AGM. Board members are writing job 
descriptions. See http://biketothefuture.org/about/2008-strategic-planning-session. 

13. Advocacy Brochure funding (Jackie Avent) 

We had asked the Manitoba Eco-Network if they could apply to the Investors Group Community Projects Fund on our 
behalf to receive a grant to print the advocacy brochure. This was brought to the Eco-Network board, and Jeremy Hull will 
follow up with them. 
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14. Earth Week Videos (Curt) 

Next week is Earth Week, and the Millennium Library has many events planned. See 
http://biketothefuture.org/events/archives/2009/03/23/visionary-cycling-videos. BttF is working with the library to show mini 
films about cycling action around the world. This will help show what infrastructure is possible. 

 Come out and participate in this discussion on Friday April 24th at noon at the Carol Shields Auditorium, second 
floor in the Millennium Library. 

 We also need help to select videos and put together a program. Curt can send a video with links to existing 
videos. 

15. T-shirts (Ben and Karin) 

We currently have 128 T-shirts yet to be sold, and we need to make $1200 to break even. Apparently these and the Bike 
to Work Day T-shirts are the preferred workout shirt at the Downtown Y. 

 If you want to help sell T-shirts, or if you know someone who wants one, see 
http://biketothefuture.org/news/archives/2008/11/15/bttf-t-shirts. 

 Discussion: is it possible to buy bulk T-shirts at cost? We must have revenue, but it is good publicity to get more 
shirts out there. 

16. Bike to Work Day (Curt Hull) 

The committee is continuing its work to make this a bigger and even better event this year. Two items are pressing: 
promotion events, and volunteers at energy/counting stations. There will also be a volunteer-celebration for volunteers. 

 There is a proposal in to close one lane of Pembina on BtWD. 
 Sponsors will be contacted. 
 If anyone is interested in getting involved at the planning stages of this event, please email 

contact@biketothefuture.org. 
 Ben will contact the Cycle Gladiator wine representative! 

17. Disraeli Rehabilitation update (Brion) 

BttF members generally preferred the separated bridge, but overall there was not an overwhelming preference for one 
particular bridge. Options have been submitted to the design firms, but we don�t yet know what the final design will look 

like. Where we�re going from here: 

 The consultant�s analysis report as part of Collaborative Planning process will be available to working group and 
design proponents. 

 The City will evaluate proposals according to specific criteria 
 Expected outcomes will be revealed in late summer or early fall 
 Another newsletter will be posted to the Winnipeg.ca to inform the public. 

Questions: will social impacts be included in analysis? It seems like this is happening. 

18. Spring Bike Counts (Jeremy) 

Jeremy is gathering volunteers to sit at �choke points� to count cyclists at specific times. So far, he is missing the Slaw 
Rebchuk (Salter Street) Bridge, Notre Dame Ave, and other North End locations, in the morning and afternoon. Contact 
Jeremy at prolog@mts.net if you are interested. 
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19. Bus Rapid Transit (Gareth Simons) 

There will be a follow-up meeting with Winnipeg Transit in response to comments from the Active Transportation Advisory 
Committee.  

 Gareth is wary, because BRT itself has become an obstruction to the incorporation of AT infrastructure. This is 
problematic, as these could and should be complementary. This was supposed to be a project for AT as well, but 
it has been very secretive, and AT representatives have not been included. 

 We need a plan in place, just in case AT is actually ignored in the new proposal. What are we willing to accept, 
and what will not be a compromise? It is critical that some vital connections are made. 

 If AT is not included, we cannot be nice this time; this is a chance to go to the media and call out the City and its 
promises. The Rapid Transit Coalition is also ready to go to the media, and it would make sense to collaborate 
with them. 

The next Monthly Meeting is on Tuesday May 12th at 5:30 at the Eco-Centre. 

Summary of volunteer opportunities 

 Looking for volunteers or groups to bike from Regina to Winnipeg, and camp along the way. This would be as part 
of a cycling team. Kelly�s contacts are info@ManitobaWildlands.org, or (204)944-9593.  

 There are one or two vacancies available on the board, and there have been three people interested in this 
position. If you or anyone you know is interested, please email contact@biketothefuture.org. 

 If interested in the Cycling GPS Mapping project with The Centre for Sustainable Transportation, contact Marika 
Olynyk marikaolynyk@gmail.com or 982-1152. 

 If anyone is interested in getting involved at the planning stages of this year�s Bike to Work Day event, please 

email contact@biketothefuture.org. 
 If anyone has a special relationship with a bike shop and would like to talk to them about BttF and the work we do, 

it would be much appreciated. Contact Rob at membership@biketothefuture.org. 
 We need some more volunteers to call members and remind them to renew their memberships! Contact Rob at 

membership@biketothefuture.org. 
 Ben is asking for help with a Bike Valet Proposal for the new Bombers stadium. Part of this discussion will include 

assessing BTTF capacity, assessing specific organizational needs, and finalization of this proposal. Contact Ben 
at solidgoldstein@yahoo.ca. 

 If you want to help sell T-shirts, or if you know someone who wants one, see 
http://biketothefuture.org/news/archives/2008/11/15/bttf-t-shirts. 

Membership Committee report � Rob Cosco 

After many discussions, I have been able to complete the negotiations with the bike shops, and outstanding issues have 
been resolved. All but two local shops have come on board with the 15% discount on cycling accessories for all paid BttF 
members. All shops will be offering the free �Complimentary Membership� to anyone who purchases a bike in their shops 

for the 2009 cycling season. For next year we will review how this initiative goes over and make decisions about how we 
will approach 2010. This along with our getting online membership purchase via PayPal set up on our website has now 
cleared the way for our Membership Drive for 2009. Next year we should be able to start in February and be complete by 
this time of year. 

Our volunteers will begin the telephone contacts of all members that have not renewed their 2008 memberships. This will 
mean 500 hundred contacts will need to be made over the next couple of weeks. I have developed a comprehensive plan 
to make this initiative run as smoothly as possible. An email will go out prior to our telephone calls which should help 
prime unpaid members to renew. We could still use more volunteer help with the calls, please contact me at 
membership@biketothefuture.org if you are available. 
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City Committee report � Mark Cohoe 

Ikea Rezoning 
 
We submitted a paper in opposition to the Ikea rezoning request.  We opposed both the variance in the number of bicycle 
parking spots and in the design of the private approaches to the store.  The zoning went through, with the only change 
being a requirement to conduct a review of the bicycle parking within two years of the opening date.  Winnipeg Trails 
Association also filed a letter in opposition to the rezoning request.  I have since filed an appeal of that decision, asking 
that bicycle parking be located closer to the entrance, and noting that the widening of Sterling Lyon and Kenaston, and the 
addition of the new private approaches on these roads will be detrimental to the existing bicycle paths along these roads. 

All documents can be viewed through the BttF website, in the publications section (http://biketothefuture.org/design-for-
the-future/bttf-publications). 

At this point, it may be easier to deal with the bicycle parking issue through a direct appeal to Ikea, particularly with 
respect to the availability of covered bicycle parking and rental of cargo bikes/trailers. 

City Planners Bike Parking Presentation 
 
One positive aspect of our submission on the Ikea zoning variance was that I was asked to provide a short presentation to 
a group of city planners, which took place April 8th (Curt Hull had started the dialog during a public session dealing with 
the Cycling Map).  They are planning to have me come back for a more general presentation on issues related to cycling 
later in the spring.  I will get a discussion going to help with this second presentation. 

Upcoming Items 
 
There will be a webinar on sharrows tomorrow at the Eco-Center boardroom.  I will try and set up a meeting with the city 
to discuss last year�s implementation of sharrows and bike lanes. 

 

Provincial Committee report � Jeremy Hull 

Provincial Active Transportation Advisory Committee 

Mark Cohoe and I met with the Energy Minister, Jim Rondeau, on March 23rd regarding the status of the provincial Active 
Transportation Advisory Committee.  What we learned is that the structure and size of the committee is not quite finalized, 
but that Minister Rondeau wants the committee to be small, probably a maximum ten people.  He wants it to be an 
informal working committee that can provide him with advice about priorities.  He sees the scope of the committee as 
broader than just Active Transportation because he feels that some of the important related issues are really about the 
transportation system as a whole. 

We followed up the meeting with a letter expressing general support for his approach, but we also raised concerns that 
the focus of the committee should not become too broad, and that it should be a vehicle for information sharing between 
government and the public.  Our letter to him is posted on our web site at 
http://biketothefuture.org/attachments/0000/0978/2009-03-31_rondeauletter_atacprovince.pdf 
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Income Statement - Apr 1 '08 to Mar 31 '09
Financial Statement

Account DB CR Net

Revenue
Bike Shorts 582.00 34.80 547.20$           

Donation 3,055.00 3,055.00$        

Interest 4.91 4.91$               

Membership 2,250.26 2,250.26$        

T-shirts 1,300.00 2,537.64 (1,237.64)$       

7,192.17 2,572.44 4,619.73$        

Expenses
Admin cost 601.20 (601.20)$          

BTWD 640.23 2,640.23 (2,000.00)$       

Conference 30.00 30.00 -$                 

Fall Forum 5,000.00 5,181.47 (181.47)$          

Scavenger hunt 450.00 450.00 -$                 

6,120.23 8,902.90 (2,782.67)$       

Net earnings YTD 1,837.06$        

Opening retained earnings 2,498.31$        

Closing retained earnings 4,335.37$        

26624.8 22950.68 3674.12

B2F Bank Account FY08.xls Page 1 of 1 Printed: 2009-04-16



General Ledger
- Apr 1, 2008 to Mar 31, 2009

Date written Bank Date Acct Payee Memo Ck# CR DB Balance

01-Apr-08 Balance Forward 2,498.31$        

25-Apr-08 Donation MEC bag donation 2,400.00$      4,898.31$        

25-Apr-08 Donation MCA donation for MB Budget printing 400.00$         5,298.31$        

25-Apr-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 550.00$         5,848.31$        

30-Apr-08 Interest  Interest 0.36$             5,848.67$        

12-May-08 13-May-08 BTWD Anders Swanson Contempra Signs 26 117.60$         5,731.07$        

9-May-08 15-May-08 BTWD Ken Gerrard BTWD Website 25 500.00$         5,231.07$        

13-May-08 16-May-08 Admin cost MB Eco Network MEN Membership renewal 27 50.00$           5,181.07$        

19-May-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 20.00$           5,201.07$        

22-May-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 20.00$           5,221.07$        

14-May-08 27-May-08 BTWD Anders Swanson Industry Images inv 2599 - Posters 28 109.77$         5,111.30$        

31-May-08 Interest  Interest                                                                             0.70$             5,112.00$        

1-Jun-08 02-Jun-08 BTWD Anders Swanson Industry Images inv 2630 - Posters 30 166.33$         4,945.67$        

02-Jun-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 120.00$         5,065.67$        

1-Jun-08 03-Jun-08 BTWD War on Music BTWD T-shirts deposit 31 1,680.00$      3,385.67$        

05-Jun-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 5.00$             3,390.67$        

10-Jun-08 11-Jun-08 BTWD Anders Swanson Industry Images inv 2724 - Posters 32 66.53$           3,324.14$        

17-May-08 19-Jun-08 Admin cost Jackie Avent Special membership meeting food 29 10.89$           3,313.25$        

30-Jun-08 Interest  Interest 0.32$             3,313.57$        

2-Jul-08 11-Jul-08 Admin cost Alain Foidart Dreamhost inv#319764 - Website domain 33 83.65$           3,229.92$        

3-Jul-08 11-Jul-08 Admin cost Jackie Avent Contempra inv#93491 - BttF Banner 34 107.52$         3,122.40$        

8-Jul-08 21-Jul-08 BTWD Invoice to BTWD 640.23$         3,762.63$        

25-Jul-08 Scavenger hunt City (Mike Pettet) for Ray Yuen Scavenger hunt 450.00$         4,212.63$        

25-Jul-08 Scavenger hunt Journal Entry - Scavenger hunt liability 450.00$         3,762.63$        

31-Jul-08 Interest  Interest 0.35$             3,762.98$        

13-Aug-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 20.00$           3,782.98$        

23-Aug-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 15.00$           3,797.98$        

31-Aug-08 Interest  Interest 0.46$             3,798.44$        

19-Sep-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 50.00$           3,848.44$        

24-Sep-08 Fall Forum Grant - SDIF (1st payment) 4,500.00$      8,348.44$        

30-Sep-08 Interest  Interest 0.66$             8,349.10$        

01-Oct-08 Donation Manitoba Medical Assoc. 100.00$         8,449.10$        

01-Oct-08 Membership Deposit - memberships 20.00$           8,469.10$        

1-Oct-08 03-Oct-08 Fall Forum Kaj Hasselriis 1st pmt as per Fall Forum Event Planner contract 38 1,750.00$      6,719.10$        

1-Oct-08 03-Oct-08 Fall Forum Kaj Hasselriis Industry Images inv#3652 - poster printing 40 534.24$         6,184.86$        

6-Oct-08 08-Oct-08 T-shirts Modern Man Modern Man Screen Printing inv#15 39 2,537.64$      3,647.22$        

17-Sep-08 16-Oct-08 Admin cost Univ. of Manitoba Planner's Network Conference invoice #002 37 86.88$           3,560.34$        

17-Sep-08 16-Oct-08 Admin cost Univ. of Manitoba Planner's Network, Anne Verez, Invoice #001 36 200.00$         3,360.34$        

17-Oct-08 Donation Wheely Green $150 x 155.00$         3,515.34$        

17-Oct-08 Fall Forum Musician "Süss" CD to add to the door prizes x 20.00$           3,495.34$        

17-Oct-08 Membership Sold at Fall Forum x 785.00$         4,280.34$        

17-Oct-08 T-shirts Sold at Fall Forum x 960.00$         5,240.34$        

15-Oct-08 20-Oct-08 Fall Forum Janice Briggs Volunteer pizza 42 157.05$         5,083.29$        

22-Oct-08 23-Oct-08 Bike Shorts Kaj Hasselriis Industry Images inv#3795 - poster & tix printing 44 34.80$           5,048.49$        

22-Oct-08 23-Oct-08 Fall Forum Kaj Hasselriis Industry Images inv#3727 & poster distribution 46 109.50$         4,938.99$        

22-Oct-08 24-Oct-08 Fall Forum Mark Cohoe Fall Forum printing - Staples receipt 45 86.32$           4,852.67$        

26-Oct-08 27-Oct-08 Fall Forum Kaj Hasselriis Final pmt as per Fall Forum Event Planner contract 47 1,750.00$      3,102.67$        

15-Oct-08 29-Oct-08 Admin cost MCA Affiliate membership 41 25.00$           3,077.67$        

31-Oct-08 Interest  Interest 0.65$             3,078.32$        

21-Oct-08 06-Nov-08 Fall Forum Organic Planet Fall Forum Food, Invoice #88 43 369.58$         2,708.74$        

19-Nov-08 Membership Membership renewal at AGM 235.00$         2,943.74$        

19-Nov-08 T-shirts T-shirt sales at AGM 120.00$         3,063.74$        

21-Nov-08 T-shirts T-shirt sale 20.00$           3,083.74$        

18-Nov-08 25-Nov-08 Admin cost Jackie Avent AGM Food 48 37.26$           3,046.48$        

25-Nov-08 Bike Shorts $817 deposit - $582 - Bike Shorts Film Fest x 582.00$         3,628.48$        

25-Nov-08 Membership $817 deposit portion - $195 - Memberships x 195.00$         3,823.48$        

25-Nov-08 T-shirts $817 deposit portion - $ 40 - Two t-shirts x 40.00$           3,863.48$        

30-Nov-08 Interest Credit Interest 0.33$             3,863.81$        

18-Nov-08 12-Dec-08 Fall Forum Uptown Newspaper advertising, Inv#D2005090 49 404.78$         3,459.03$        

31-Dec-08 Interest  Interest 0.43$             3,459.46$        

08-Jan-09 Membership Deposit - memberships 5.00$             3,464.46$        

23-Jan-09 Fall Forum Grant - SDIF (Final payment) 500.00$         3,964.46$        

23-Jan-09 Membership Deposit - memberships 100.00$         4,064.46$        

23-Jan-09 T-shirts T-shirt sales 160.00$         4,224.46$        

31-Jan-09 Interest  Interest 0.35$             4,224.81$        

12-Feb-09 Membership ATM Deposit  ASSINIBOINE     CUWINNIPEG 40.00$           4,264.81$        

28-Feb-09 Interest Credit Interest 0.21$             4,265.02$        

10-Mar-09 Membership PAYPAL PTE LTD              0.09$             4,265.11$        

10-Mar-09 Membership PAYPAL PTE LTD              0.17$             4,265.28$        

20-Mar-09 Membership ATM Deposit  ASSINIBOINE     CUWINNIPEGMBCD 70.00$           4,335.28$        

31-Mar-09 Interest Credit Interest 0.09$             4,335.37$        

24-Apr-08 Conference Journal entry - ck#12 stale dated 12 30.00$           4,365.37$        

8-Jul-08 Conference Planners Plus To replace ck#12 - Oct'07 Green Conference 35 30.00$           4,335.37$        
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